
 

 

April 10, 2023 
 
The Honorable William C. Smith, Jr. 
Chair, Judicial Proceedings Committee 
2 East Miller Senate Office Building 
11 Bladen Street 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
 
Re: Letter of Support for House Bill 526 – St. Mary's County – Transfer of Child Support Unit 
and Personnel to the Child Support Administration 
 
Dear Chairman Smith: 
  
As the Senator representing St. Mary’s County, I am writing to state my support for House Bill 
526 – St. Mary's County – Transfer of Child Support Unit and Personnel to the Child Support 
Administration.   
 
This legislation would transfer the functions, powers, duties, and staff of the Child Support Unit 
of the Office of the State’s Attorney for St. Mary’s County to the Child Support Administration 
of the Department of Human Services on July 1, 2023.  This legislation passed the House of 
Delegates after funding for the transfer was included in the Governor’s Supplemental Budget. 
 
I respectfully request a favorable report on House Bill 526.  Thank you for your consideration of 
this local St. Mary’s County bill.  Please contact me if you have any further questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Senator Jack Bailey 
District 29 
Calvert and St. Mary’s Counties 


